Appendix 2

BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005-06

1.
Introduction
1.1
Reports were submitted to Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee in October and November, outlining the budget consultation process for the Council’s 2005/06 budget.  The first stage of budget consultation was completed in early December 2004 and the results were reported to the above committee in early January 2005. The second stage of consultation took place in January 2005 and this report informs members of the overall consultation process and the results.

2.
Consultation Framework
2.1
In order to make the consultation meetings as accessible as possible it was agreed that in the first stage of the consultation they should be held in each community committee area, subject to agreement with the appropriate community committee chair.

2.2
Six consultation meetings were held, four of which were special meetings and the other two included budget consultation as an item on the community committee agenda.  Details of the meetings and attendances were as follows:-

	Date
	Area
	  Special/ Community Committee
	Attendance

	
	
	
	

	16 Nov
	Worsley
	Special
	20

	23 Nov
	Eccles
	Community Committee
	14

	30 Nov
	Swinton
	Special
	7

	6 Dec
	Little Hulton
	Special
	9

	7 Dec
	Salford
	Community Committee
	20

	9 Dec
	Irlam
	Special
	17

	
	
	
	
	87
	


2.3. The second stage of consultation meetings were led by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services and the Director of Customer & Support Services. 

2.4
Four separate public meetings were held in Swinton, Worsley, Eccles and Salford.  Details of the meetings and attendances were as follows:-

Date

     Area



Attendance

11 Jan
Civic Centre, Swinton


11

12 Jan
Worsley Court House, Worsley

22

13 Jan
Holy Cross Comm Hall. Patricroft

  8

17 Jan
Salford University



12









53

2.5
In addition to the consultation meetings, consultation questionnaires were issued to around 850 residents with the invitations to attend the public meetings.  The questionnaire was also available on the Council website.  All Council staff on the network that are Salford residents were also invited to complete the questionnaire. 

2.6 Consultation was also undertaken with youth groups across the city, facilitated by the Youth Service. 

2.7    Community Pride arranged a consultation meeting with the Diversity Forum at Buile Hill on 6th December 2004. Ten people attended representing the following groups: Salford Deaf Gathering, Oasis Youth centre, Disability Forum, Eccles Mosque and St. Georges's Church and Family Centre. The key issues are:


Priority Services

· Education

· Clean streets

· Environment

· Youth services

· Dog fouling

· Street lights

· Community facilities

Where would you increase services?

· Public transport

· Clean buses

· Environment

· Access for disabled people

· Youth services (clubs and activities)

· Social services

· Voluntary sector services

Full details are available on the website at www.salford.gov.uk/budget-consultation

2.8
A representative of Centre Marc Bloch, Berlin, Germany, attended a number of the consultation meetings in November/December 2004 as part of a European research project on participatory budgets led by Paris University.  The results of the study will be made available in mid 2005.

3.
Consultation Outcomes 
3.1
From the consultation meetings the key issues were:-

Reducing crime

- more police

- improve street lighting

Environment

· highways and pavements in a poor state of repair

· improve parks and open spaces

· sweeping machines ineffective

· improve cleaning of footpaths and cycle paths

· educate children to remove litter

· fly tipping problems

Facilities for Senior Citizens

· lack of day centres, luncheon clubs

Youth

- provide more facilities

- more youth workers required

- some SCL youth schemes successful but now stopped

- loss of apprenticeship/job opportunities

Marketing

- concern about cost of road signs, consultancy, logo, etc.

Schools

- secondary school results poor

- secondary school buildings in poor condition

- additional money going into the service is not improving standards

Equality of service provision

- concern from some areas of the city that they did not receive an equal level of service

Efficiencies

- providing services more efficiently

- make staff more aware of efficiency savings
Details of all issues raised at the meetings are available on the website at www.salford.gov.uk/budget-consultation

4.
Consultation Questionnaires

4.1
A total of 100 questionnaires were completed.  The key views of the public were:-

A majority were in favour of the council improving the level of some services at the expense of others to keep any council tax rise to a minimum

Most people felt that the council’s pledge to reduce crime was the most important of the seven pledges

The services which should benefit from additional investment were seen as:-

· Crime and community safety

· maintenance of roads and pavements

· education

The services which should receive less money were seen as:-

· providing electronic access to services

· parking enforcement and car parks

· community committees

A detailed analysis of the questionnaire results are available on the website at www.salford.gov.uk/budget-consultation

5.
Youth Consultation

5.1 With the assistance of the Youth Service questionnaires were completed by 70 members of youth groups.  The key issues raised were:

Priorities

· housing for young people

· providing social care for vulnerable people

· more opportunities for youth

· cheaper and improved leisure facilities

· more youth workers and centres

· more provision for schools education and behavioural issues

· keep the city clean

· keep promises to young people about pledges

Services that can be improved for young people

· cutting down on jargon and making it young people friendly

· use youth services, young people can build relationships with youth workers, they can talk, listen and help

· more projects connecting schools with leisure/youth services

· activities for youth all year round

· less hassle from the police

· better parks

A detailed analysis of the questionnaire results is available on the website at www.salford.gov.uk/budget-consultation

6. Next Steps

The key issues raised during the budget consultation process should be taken into consideration by members in determining the budget and council tax levels for 2005/06.

A report on the 2005/06 consultation process will be submitted to the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee so that the effectiveness of the process can be reviewed and improvements leading to the 2006/07 budget can be considered.

Directors will be asked to respond to specific issues raised during the consultation process. A final report will be issued to all those who attended the consultation meetings and published on the website.
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